TOWN OF GARLAND
RECONVENED REGULAR MEETING
OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS & PUBLIC HEARING FOR THE CLOSEOUT OF THE
2014, 2015 AND 2017 CDBG-1 PROJECTS
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 17, 2021
7:30 PM

The Reconvened Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Town of Garland &
Public Hearing for the Closeout of the 2014, 2015 & 2017 CDBG-I Project was held virtually
via GoToMeeting on Wednesday, February 17, 2021 at 7:30 pm.

The following members of the Board of Commissioners were present:
Austin Brown
Eddie Bronson, Jr.
Jo A. Strickland
Barbara A. Peterson
Carolyn R. Melvin

Also present virtually: Pamela Cashwell, Town Clerk/ Finance Officer. There were no
citizens in attendance.

CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Pro Tem Austin Brown called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm and welcomed everyone
in attendance. Town Clerk, Pamela Cashwell, was present recording notes for the minutes.

QUORUM
Mayor Pro Tem Austin Brown and Clerk Pamela Cashwell established there was a quorum
present.

RECONVENE PUBLIC HEARING

Commissioner Jo A. Strickland made a motion to reconvene the Public Hearing for the
Closeout of the 2014, 2015 & 2017 CDBG-I Projects, seconded by Commissioner Carolyn R.
Melvin and carried with a vote of four to none. Commissioner Barbara A. Peterson didn’t vote
due to losing her virtual connection.

Mayor Pro Tem Austin Brown opened the floor to receive comments on the Closeout of the
three CDBG-I Projects. No comments were received. Clerk Pamela Cashwell reported no
comments have been received since the opening of the Public Hearing on February 16, 2021
at 7:00 pm.

Commissioner Carolyn R. Melvin made a motion to close the Public Hearing, seconded by
Commissioner Jo A. Strickland and carried unanimously.

Commissioner Jo A. Strickland made a motion authorizing Mayor Winifred H. Murphy to
approve the minutes for the Public Hearing once they have been prepared, seconded by
Commissioner Carolyn R. Melvin and carried unanimously.
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Commissioner Jo A. Strickland asked board members to check their emails as she had sent
one today outlining the serious issues going on at the lagoon secondary to burrowing by
rodents. She stated she had consulted with several contractors and they are awaiting
feedback from the state on plans to mitigate the issues at the lagoon.

ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Carolyn R. Melvin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:36 pm, seconded
by Commissioner Barbara A. Peterson and carried unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 7:36
pm.
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Pamela Cashwell, Town Clerk/Finance Officer

Board Approved:
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